BOROUGH OF FANWOOD MAYOR AND COUNCIL AGENDA MEETING **December 7, 2020**

The Agenda Session of the Mayor and Council was held on December 7, 2020 via virtual and audio at 7:07 pm.

Kathleen Holmes, Borough Clerk presided and stated: I hereby announce and request that such be included in the minutes of this meeting that notice of the time, place and date of the meeting has been prominently posted on the bulletin board at the Borough Hall, mailed to The Times, the Star Ledger, Alternative Press and the Courier News by January 10, 2019, filed with the Borough Clerk and mailed to any person requesting the same in accordance with the requirements of the Open Public Meetings Act.

Present:

Anthony Carter, Francine Glaser, Erin McElroy-Barker, Katherine Mitchell, and Patricia

Absent:

Jeffrey Banks,

Also, Present: Mayor Mahr, Kathleen Holmes, Russell Huegel, Frederick Tomkins, Antonios

Panagopoulos, Liz Jeffery

The agenda for the regular meeting of December 21, 2020 was determined. Please see Mayor and Council file dated October 19, 2020.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR BY THE PUBLIC

Councilwoman Erin McElroy-Barker/Councilwoman Katherine Mitchell moved to open the meeting to the public. Motion carried.

Mike Lewis spoke about a land use ordinance that was introduced and never adopted regarding density. He would like to know if it will be reconsidered. He also enquired about the Master Plan. Antonios Panagopoulos explained the re-examination of the Master Plan.

Katherine Mitchell/Erin McElroy-Barker moved to close the meeting to the public. Motion carried.

Liz Jeffrey gave a report about the changes in the downtown area.

Antonios Panagopoulos gave an engineering report for the month of November.

COUNCIL COMMENTS

Ms. McElroy-Barker stated that Finance meets regularly, otherwise no news.

Ms. Mitchell reminded the public to remove their vehicles from the roads during snow storms, Ms. Mitchell reminded everyone of the food drive at Immaculate Heart and if you need help, or know someone who does, reach out.

Ms. Glaser stated that the Recreation Department would be in touch soon. Trying to figure on COVID19 friendly "virtual" events. Ms. Glaser gave COVID19 stats and thanked the County of Union for their donation of face masks. She also announced that Fanwood would be having a walk-up test site at the train station on December 15.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilwoman Katherine Mitchell/Councilwoman Francine Glaser moved to adjourn at 8:32 pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Holmes Borough Clerk